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| am pleased to present the report of the Land Registry
Trading Fund (LRTF) for the financial year ending
31 March 2021, which is also the first report since
| assumed the post of the Land Registrar in August
2021.

The Hong Kong residential property transactions
and prices were broadly steady in 2020. While the
Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) pandemic
caused significant impacts on global and local
economic activities and swayed market sentiment,
the low local interest rate environment resulting from
massive monetary stimulus around the world and the
long term housing demand rendered support to the
market.

As compared to 2019/20, the total number
of documents registered and searches of land
registers decreased by 4.3% and increased by 8.0%
respectively. Our revenue and profit registered a
decrease of 0.8% to $448.7 million and 6.4% to
$36.6 million respectively, mainly due to a decrease
in business volume of registration of documents,
owners’' corporation services as well as services
provided to Government departments. The LRTF has
been exercising strict financial discipline to contain its
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expenditures. Nevertheless, the adverse impact of the
COVID-19 pandemic on our business revenue led to
a slightly negative financial return on fixed assets of
-0.3% in 2020/21.

To reduce the risk of the spread of COVID-19 in
the community, we implemented several rounds of
special work arrangement in 2020/21 in line with the
Government’s measures. Under the arrangement,
we continued to provide the full range of services
to members of the public, albeit on a limited scale.
Notwithstanding the severe disruption caused by
the COVID-19 pandemic, we remained committed to
enhancing our services for the public.

Since the launch of the Property Alert service for
property owners in January 2019 and the e-Alert
Service for Authorized Institutions under the Banking
Ordinance (Cap. 155) in February 2017, we have
introduced continuous service improvement to
enhance user-friendliness of the services, such as the
one-off subscription option for the Property Alert
service and the e-Channel for the e-Alert Service. We
will continue to enhance and promote the services to
benefit more users.

We have continued to actively pursue the proposal of
implementing title registration on newly granted land
first (“new land first” proposal) in order to enable the
early implementation of the title registration system
in Hong Kong. We will continue to work closely with
the key stakeholders to forge consensus on the main
issues concerning the “new land first” proposal and
then work out a concrete implementation timetable.

While the Hong Kong economy is expected to resume
growth, the breadth and strength of the recovery
are subject to the high uncertainty associated with
the pandemic, the China-US relations as well as
other factors such as geopolitical tensions. Taking
this opportunity, | wish to thank my colleagues for
another year of excellent work despite of the difficult
time under the COVID-19 pandemic. Their dedication
and professionalism have won the appreciation of
our customers. | feel honoured and privileged to be
part of this great team. | also look forward to the
continued support of our partners and stakeholders in
the years to come.

Ms Joyce TAM, JP

Land Registrar
General Manager, LRTF
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